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         TRAINING BULLETIN
       19-02/DH

           March 04, 2019

SUBJECT:  Implementation of Amendments to Gun Violence - Emergency 	                   	         Protective Order Process
_____________________________________________________________

The following training bulletin is a change in Gun Violence - Emergency Protective Order Process. This change took effect in January of 2019. The San Diego Superior Court has implemented the following changes in process:
· Oral request for GV-EPOs made after-hours will not be recorded or transcribed. The officer will call the Sheriff’s Department directly (the District Attorney will not be involved) use the same number used for Emergency Protective Orders. 
· If an oral request for a GV-EPO is made during business hours, Law Enforcement is asked to use the Family EPO line at 619/844-2942.
· A new version of the Gun Violence Emergency Protective Order form (EPO-002), which must be used to memorialize the order, has been printed and is ready for distribution. The printed form requires three copies. The printed form is on carbon copy paper.  A copy will also be included within RMS documents. 
· The officer must file a copy of the GV-EPO (EPO-002) with the court at the division in which the restrained person resides, as soon as practicable. Law Enforcement is asked to file the EPO-002 as soon as possible and to include on the form both the restrained party’s and law enforcement’s address in applicable places. When the form is filed, the business office will schedule a hearing within 21 days after the date of the issuance of the GV-EPO. The Court will notice the restrained party and law enforcement at the addresses provided. 
The process for requesting the other two types of Gun Violence Restraining Orders; the Ex Parte Gun Violence Restraining Order (Gun Violence Temporary Restraining Order [GVRO]) and Gun Violence Restraining Order Issued after Notice and Hearing (Gun Violence Restraining Order [GVRO] remain unchanged. Both may be requested by law enforcement or a family member as defined in Pen. Code § 422.4(b) (3) and will be processed like civil harassment restraining orders at any of the court’s four divisions.   

[bookmark: _GoBack]Please contact Dan Hansen, (619) 336-4547 with any questions.
1

image1.png




